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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
879

Committee:
Governmental Operations


Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to campaign financing.



Sponsor:
The Speaker (Council Member Vallone) and Council Member Pinkett.

Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would ensure a four-to-one matching rate for individuals participating in the campaign finance program who meet certain eligibility criteria.  For each participating candidate who meets the threshold for eligibility, the City will provide four dollars for each dollar that an individual contributes up to a maximum of $1,000 per contributor ($500 for a special election).  In addition, this legislation clarifies the prohibition on accepting campaign contributions from corporations for campaign committees participating in the campaign finance program.

This proposed legislation seeks to codify the interpretation of the Campaign Finance Board with respect to Local Law 48 of 1998 and the Charter Reform Initiative adopted by the voters in November 1998.  The Board determined that a four-to-one matching rate exists for all Campaign Finance Program participants when the voters prohibited corporate contributions with Charter reform.  This interpretation is being challenged in New York State Supreme Court by the Commissioner of Finance and the Director of the Mayor=s Office of Management and Budget.  The City Council believes that adoption of this legislation would render that legal challenge moot and preserve the original intent of the reforms.

Effective Date:  This local law would take effect immediately.


Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2002


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY02

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$0

Expenditures (-)
$0
($0)
$0

Net
($0)
($0)
($0)

Impact on Revenues: There will be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures:
The impact on expenditures for this legislation is zero because the legislation reiterates the campaign finance interpretation of the referendum that was approved by the voters in November 1998 in relation to local law 48 of 1998.  The cost of that local law and subsequent referendum, which was never incurred in the City=s budget, is summarized in the attached chart.The impact to the FY 2002 budget is $44,032,390 based on $15,750,000 being already in the budget.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

Stephen R. Feger, Legislative Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
February 7, 2001

FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on February 21, 2001.

